

A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information VOL. 1, NO. 13

FEBRUARY 16, 1973

TO JOIN TEACHER CORPS...

YOU MUST HAVE 60 SEMESTER HOURS OF COLLEGE CREDIT THAT CAN BE USED TOWARD A BACHELOR'S DEGREE. YOU GET TWO YEARS OF COL'EGE (TUITION-FREE), A BACHELOR'S DEGREE, TEACHER CERTIFICATION, \$90 PER WEEK, AND \$15 FOR EACH DEPENDENT TO APPLY, VISIT THE PLACEMENT OFFICE, 220 STUDENT UNION, MONDAY, FEBRUARY 26, BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 11 A. M. AND 1 P. M.

A SECOND AWARD ...

OF THE U. S. AIR FORCE
MENDATION MEDAL HAS BEEN
RECEIVED BY MAJOR RONNIE
PEOPLES, A 1961 GRADUATE
OF THE UNIVERSITY AND A FORMER TEACHER IN THE
UNIVERSITY'S AEROSPACE STUDIES DEPARTMENT.
MAJOR PEOPLES IS PRESENTLY A STUDENT AT THE AIR
COMMAND AND STAFF COLLEGE AT MAXWELL FIELD AFB
IN A 10-MONTH PROGRAM OF THE AIR UNIVERSITY'S
PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION SYSTEM DESIGNED TO PREPARE OFFICERS FOR HIGHER COMMAND, AND STAFF POSITIONS. HIS WIFE, THE FORMER MISS JOYACE
DENNIS, IS ALSO A TSU GRAD. BOTH MAJOR AND MRS.
PEOPLES ARE NASHVILLIANS.

OUTSTANDING YOUNG EDUCATOR ...

OF THE YEAR, WAS THE CITATION BESTOWED ON ROBERT HIGH BY THE CHATTANOOGA JAYCEES RECENTLY, FOR 1972 ACCOMPLISHMENTS. HIGH, WHO OBTAINED BOTH HIS BACHELOR'S AND MASTER'S DEGREES HERE AT THE UNIVERSITY, IS A TEACHER AT CHATTANOOGA'S BRAINERD HIGH SCHOOL, AND WAS A HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION MAJOR. IN ADDITION TO HIS ORGANIZATION OF BRAINERD HIGH'S PHYSICAL EDUCATION PROGRAM, HIGH HAS BEEN ACTIVE DURING THE SUMMER MONTHS AS A SOCIAL GROUP WORKER AT HLEHEM COMMUNITY CENTER IN CHATTANOOGA, AND A LITTLE LEAGUE BASEBALL RESIDENT CAMP DIRECTOR.

NAACP FREEDOM FUND SUPPER...

WILL BE HELD ON CAMPUS FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 23 AT 8 P. M. IN THE STUDENT UNION CENTENNIAL ROOM. DINNER SPEAKER WILL BE ATTORNEY BENJA-MIN HOOKS, THE FIRST BLACK MEMBER OF THE FED-ERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION. TICKETS, AT \$5 EACH, MAY BE PURCHASED FROM ON LAY DR. JAMYE C. WILLIAMS OF THE SPEECH AND DRAMA DEPT., MRS. EARLINE HUDSON OF THE LIBRARY SERVICE DEPARTMENT, MRS. YVONNE Y. CLARK OF THE MECHANICAL EN-GINEERING DEPARTMENT, MISS LOIS MCDOUG-ALD OF THE SOCIOLOGY DEPARTMENT, MISS PEARLIE GASAWAY OF THE PHYSICS AND MATH DEPT., OR DR. MCDONALD WILLIAMS OF THE HONORS PROGRAM. SINCE THE UNIVERSITY IS PLAY-ING HOST TO THIS NAACP-SPONSORED AFFAIR, IT IS HOPED THAT AS MANY MEMBERS OF THE UNIVER-SITY COMMUNITY AS POSSIBLE WILL ATTEND AND HEAR ATTORNEY HOOKS WHO IS NOTED AS A VERY DYNAMIC SPEAKER.

JOINT EFFORT ...

FOR AN ARTICLE APPEARING IN THE 1972
SUMMER ISSUE OF THE TENNESSEE LIBRARIAN WAS
MADE BY ASSISTANT PROFESSORS OF LIBRARY SERVICE MRS. EVELYN FANCHER AND MRS. EARLINE HUDSON. THE ARTICLE IS ENTITLED, "CONTINUING
EDUCATION PROGRAMS FOR LIBRARIANS IN TENNESSEE-A SURVEY."

IN THE JOURNAL OF READING ...

DECEMBER, 1972 ISSUE, THE ARTICLE ENTIT-LED, "CURRENT ISSUES-THE PUBLIC COLLEGE," WAS WRITTEN BY THE UNIVERSITY'S READING CENTER DI-RECTOR AND PROFESSOR OF READING, DR. RUBY W. MARTIN.

ELECTED TO THE UNITED NATIONS ...

ASSOCIATION OF THE USA'S BOARD OF NAT-IONAL DIRECTORS RECENTLY WAS DR. A. T. STEPHENS, HEAD OF THE UNIVERSITY'S HISTORY, POLITICAL SCIENCE, AND GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT. THE ANNOUNCE-MENT WAS MADE BY CHIEF JUSTICE EARL WARREN. UNA ELECTIONS WERE HELD AT THE CONCLUSION OF THAT ASSOCIATION'S BIENNIAL CONVENTION HELD IN NEW YORK, JAN. 31-FEB. 3.

INTRAMURAL TEAM REPRESENTATIVES...

ARE REMINDED BY INTRAMURALS DIRECTOR RICHARD GROOMS, THAT TEAM ROSTERS AND INDIVI-DUAL PARTICIPATION ENTRY FORMS MUST BE ON FILE IN THE INTRAMURAL OFFICE BY 1 P. M. THE DAY OF ANY GAME THAT'S BEING PLAYED, MONDAYS THROUGH FRIDAYS, AND BY 1 P. M. ON FRIDAY FOR ALL SAT-URDAY GAMES. ALL CHANGES M U S T BE MADE IN THE INTRAMURAL OFFICE AND N O T ON THE GYMNA-SIUM FLOOR.

A FRIEND IN NEED ...

IS ONE OF THE COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION'S WITH A BIG DISPLAY ON EXHIBIT IN THE IRIS ROOM DURING THE RECENT BLACK EXPO '73 ACTIVITIES. THROUGH A MISUNDERSTANDING OR LACK OF COMMUNI-CATION, THE YOUNG ADULT CLUB OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF NEGRO BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL WOMEN'S CLUB'S INC. FAILED TO TAKE DOWN THEIR DISPLAY AT THE ALLOTTED TIME AND NOW IT IS LOST. THE YOUNG LADIES HAVE CONTACTED EVERY PERSON THEY HAVE BEEN ADVISED TO CONTACT SEARCHING FOR THEIR PRECIOUS PICTURES, SCRAPBOOK AND ART WORK, BUT NO ONE HAS SEEN IT, BUT SOMEBODY MUST HAVE. THEY ARE HOPING THAT IT HAS NOT BEEN DE-STROYED AND WOULD APPRECIATE ANY INFORMATION AN' ONE CAN GIVE THEM AS TO WHERE THEY CAN PICK UP THEIR PRICELESS MEMENTO OF THE CLUB'S WORK. ANY AVAILABLE INFORMATION ON THE CLUB'S EXHIBIT MAY BE RELAYED TO "A C C E N T." THIS PUBLI-CATION IS TRYING TO HELP THE YOUNG PEOPLE FIND THEIR EXHIBIT. PHONE ACCENT AT 451.

DON'T FORGET THE EARTH SCIENCE EXHIBIT ...

SLATED FOR THE CAMPUS TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 20. THE U. S. GEOLOGICAL SURVEY EARTH SCI-ENCE EXHIBIT TRAILER IS A PART OF THE ENVIRON-MENTAL WORKSHOP PROGRAM DIRECTED BY HENRY H. HYMES, GEOGRAPHY AND EARTH SCIENCE COOR-DINATOR. THE TRAILER WILL BE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC FROM 8:30 A. M. TO 4:30 P. M. AND WILL BE LOCATED ON SOUTH CAMPUS IN THE PARK-ING LOT WEST OF THE ADMINISTRATION BLDG.



YEARBOOK STAFF MEETINGS...

ARE SCHEDULED FOR EVERYDAY, MONDAYS THROUGH FRIDAYS BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 3 AND 5 P. M. FROM NOW UNTIL THE SPRING BREAK PERIOD OR UNTIL THE YEARBOOK GOES TO PRESS, WHICHEVER COMES FIRST. THIS IS JUST A RE-MINDER. THERE'S NO TIME FOR SLACKING OFF, GOOFING OFF, OR DROPPING OFF TO SLEEP BY ANY YEARBOOK STAFF MEMBER.



WHAT'S YOUR BEEF?

THIS WEEK IS IN KEEPING WITH AN ARTICLE THAT APPEARED IN THE FEBRUARY 9 EDITION OF THE M E T E R REGARDING DISPLAY, BY SOME SMART ALECKS, OF UTTER DISRESPECT FOR THE AMERICAN FLAG THROUGH THEIR LACK OF ATTENTION AND FAILURE TO STAND DURING THE PLAYING OF THE STAR SPANGLED BANNER AT HOME BASKETBALL GAMES. IN ADDITION TO THIS DISGUSTING FEW'S PENCHANT FOR JUST WANTING TO BE SEEN BECAUSE THEY ARE NOT IMPORTANT ENOUGH FOR ANYBODY TO EVER NOTICE THEM OTHERWISE, YOU WONDER WHAT ELSE THEY'RE TRYING TO PROVE: (MAYBE THE FACT THAT THEIR MAMAS DIDN'T TEACH 'EM TOO MUCH WHEN THEY WERE LITTLE?)